At An Audit / Workshop Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 2nd day of April, 2008

Roll Call:                 Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor          

          Derek N. Benedict, Councilman



          George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                  Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman


                                  Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:
          Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
Also Present:           Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                  James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                  Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 p.m.
1.
ROLL CALL


Roll Call was conducted as reported above.
2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 



Supervisor Booth led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


New 13 

Fuel Management System

Executive Session
Exeter Litigation
Discussion of Board Personnel 





Discussion of Sewer Claim

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the audit in the amount of $768,387.76. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked about the voucher that runs from September 2007 through March 13, 2008, for the Director of Volleyball. She recommended having two vouchers since it involves two different years.

Supervisor Booth asked Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, for a voucher for each year in 2009. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.
5.
PARKS & RECREATION: 
A. Clough Harbour Presentation – Recreational Center
Supervisor Booth said there are representatives here tonight to discuss the proposed Recreation Center and the Clough Harbour & Associates feasibility study. John Hinchcock, Press Manager, said the location that is being considered for this project is located on Route 300 at the corner of Mountain View Avenue. (see attached)  
Karl Leabo, Principal Sports Architect, said basically this is a one story building that will be approximately 35,000 square feet. He went over what is in the attached brochure.
Mr. Hinchcock said at present they are looking at the existing zoning on this lot and have determined that this building can be built there. There are 6.4 acres of this 32 acre property that can be used for the building. They have to determine if the 18th century building located on the property has any historical value. At present the building is not listed as an historical site. He said they will have a final report compiled within the next four to five weeks for the Board to look over. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked if New Windsor had a recreation center. 

Robert Petrillo said they did not.
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Councilwoman Greene asked Robert Petrillo if he had talked to the Recreation Advisory Board on this subject.
Mr. Petrillo said he did not because this part of the project was only to see if a building could be built on this property. He is waiting for a decision from the Town Board before he speaks to the Recreation Advisory Board. 
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, reminded the Board that this is Consolidated Water District Property, and was acquired for the purpose of protecting the reservoir. Before proceeding with this project the Board is going to have to make a determination that the area that is being developed is not needed to protect the reservoir. This decision is critical for this project. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if this property would have to be purchased from the Water Department.

Mark Taylor said it could either be purchased or leased. 

Mr. Taylor said it was indicated that the storm water discharge could go to either the reservoir or to Route 300. He said the Department of Health would not permit water discharge from a large parking lot to go into a water source. 

Mr. Hinchcock said the water would be treated in a retention system. 

Mr. Taylor asked what the scope of services included. 

Mr. Hinchcock said basically there will be a study to determine the feasibility and a report will be written with a recommendation as to whether it is or is not feasible. At that point the Board would have to make a decision as to whether they wanted to go to the concept level. 
Councilman Benedict asked for Mr. Hinchcock and Mr. Leabo’s business cards and e-mail addresses so if the Board did come up with more questions they could  e-mail them.

B. Equipment Use Request

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated March 27, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to lend the Town’s John Deere Gator to the American Cancer Society for their Newburgh Relay for Life. This event is scheduled for June 7th and 8th at Cronomer Park. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the Town does receive a certificate of Insurance from the American Cancer Society for the event. The County is also named as an insured and Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Petrillo to have the Board listed as an additional insured. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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6.
SEWER – SUNNYSIDE DEVELOPMENT

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said Sunnyside Development is proposing sixteen or so lots along Fletcher Drive. In order to serve that development, which is located closer to Route 84 than Route 17K, a gravity sewer main will need to be constructed from their site down to 17K. When they first requested outside user status they had a lot count of thirty nine lots under the R-3 zoning. Subsequent to that the zoning has been changed and the development has been resized. The development and the lot count have dropped. On those bases they are saying they cannot afford the full cost of the gravity sewer on their own. They said the sewer 
main will benefit existing houses along Fletcher Drive and are asking the Town Board to consider cost sharing for the construction of the sewer main. 
Councilman Benedict asked how many houses would be impacted by the sewer main. 

Mr. Osborne said there are three side streets, June, Lloyd and Dene with about twenty houses on each street. There are approximately twenty houses along Fletcher Drive, and this could be extended to go up to North Fletcher and Ann Road. There are between eighty to one hundred homes that would be able to utilize this sewer main, and June, Lloyd and Dene already have water mains. 
Councilman Woolsey would like to know the cost factor and what it will cost the homeowners if this was made into a sewer district. 

Mr. Osborne said the letter sent by Michael Perez, from Sunnyside Development, was to see if the Board is interested in talking about this matter. 

Councilman Woolsey would like to have a Public Hearing to see if the residents in that area are interested in this sewer district. 

Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor if this would be an extension of Crossroads.

Mark Taylor said he is in the process of writing a letter to the Board and has spoken to Supervisor Booth regarding the fact that Mr. Perez has retained Rider, Weiner & Frankel to do some work in his behalf. None of the work involves this project and he would not have anything to do with the file. He did want the Board to know this information before he proceeds any further. Mr. Taylor said, in respect to Supervisor Booth’s question, there are a couple of approaches that can be taken. The first would be an outside user agreement with the developer that would involve payment of a $72,000.00 outside user fee at the current rate. The Town could address the dedication of the sewer lines at a later date. The second approach would be an extension of the district’s boundaries to incorporate the developer’s area.
Supervisor Booth asked the Board if they would like to address Mr. Perez and asked for an updated estimate for the current project. 
Councilman Piaquadio agreed with Councilman Woolsey and would like a Public Hearing to see if this is what the residents in this area want. 

Mr. Osborne said the Town will have to update costs and see what the further expenses will be.
Supervisor Booth is going to talk to Mr. Perez about an update. 


Supervisor Booth moved to item # 9 on the agenda. 
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9.
ASSESSOR – CERTIORARI SETTLEMENT: PINNACLE on HUDSON

Supervisor Booth said a settlement agreement has been reached for the certiorari settlement for Pinnacle on Hudson vs the Town of Newburgh.

Michael Fogarty, FIAO , Town Sole Assessor, said this is the former Oblate Father’s property on River Road. He is in favor of this settlement based on the subject’s purchase price and subsequent demolition of all existing structures located on the property, along with the future costs involved with a prolonged court trial. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the settlement for a reduction in the assessed value of Pinnacle on Hudson by $1,348,000.00 for the year of 2004 from $3,148,000.00 to $1,800,000.00. There will be no reduction for the year 2005 to the assessed value of $650,500.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. (see attached Resolution)
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Booth said at this time they will go back to item # 7 on the agenda. 

7.
WATER SUPPLY:

A. Turbidity Meter Replacement
James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, submitted a memo date March 27, 2008 stating the bench top turbidity meter at the Chadwick Lake facility must be replaced. The company no longer supports the model as it is more than ten years old. His plan is to purchase the equipment from the equipment fund (8330-0200) which has funds allocated for the purchase of two chlorine analyzers. The turbidity meter is more pressing than the chlorine analyzers as they are currently functioning. The purchase price of this meter is $1,760.00 plus freight with a 5 percent discount for surrendering an old unit.

Councilman Piaquadio said he was under the impression that a turbidity meter was already purchased for Water Supply.

Supervisor Booth asked to have this researched and it will be brought back at the April 7th meeting. 
B. Cryptosporidium Testing
James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, stated in his memo dated March 28, 2008, that two bids were received for the analysis of Cryptosporidium and E. coli, mandated under the EPA’s recently promulgated Long Term 2 Enhanced Surface Water Treatment Rule (LT2). Analytical Services, Inc. was the lowest bidder.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the water analysis bid to Analytical Services, Inc. of Williston, VT, in the amount of $18,738.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8.
POLICE:


A. Purchase of Computer

Charles Kehoe, Chief of Police, submitted a memo dated March 26, 2008, stating Detective David Otto is in charge of the department’s computers. He has advised him that the main computer that is used by the records section has a problem with the main drive unit. This computer is six years old. He is requesting permission to replace this unit with a Dell computer from state bid at a cost of $1,042.99 for the hardware and software. Funds for this purchase are included in the Police budget under account #3120-0107.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 26, 2008, submitted by Chief of Police Kehoe to purchase a Dell computer from state bid in the amount of $1,042.99. This purchase includes the hardware and software and the funds will come from the Police budget account # 3120-0107. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked why this purchase would not come out of the Computer Reserve account.

Supervisor Booth said this department has computers in their budget. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Purchase of Weapons

Supervisor Booth said Chief of Police Kehoe submitted a memo stating in the 2008 police budget under account #3120-0112 there are funds to purchase new Glock pistols. He is requesting permission to purchase five new Glock 40 caliber pistols on state bid # PC63285SB from Amchar Wholesale Inc. The total cost of this purchase is $2,148.30.
Councilman Woolsey asked if this purchase would replace five old pistols. 

Councilman Piaquadio wanted to know what models are being purchased and if the old pistols will be traded in.

Councilwoman Greene said the court officers have come to her and asked about upgrading their weapons. 

Supervisor Booth is going to talk to Chief Kehoe.

9.
ASSESSOR – CERTIORARI SETTLEMENT: PINNACLE on HUDSON


A motion was made on this item after item # 6.
10.
HIGHWAY:


A. Leaf & Brush Pickup

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the spring leaf and brush pick-up schedule submitted in a memo dated March 27, 2008 by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent. The pick-up will be April 21st, April 22nd, April 23rd ,  April 24th and April 25th for calls. The bundles are to be no larger than four feet and the leaves must be in clear bags. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said this information will be on the internet. He was asked by Cathy Hughes, from the Highway Department, to put a map of the pick-up areas on the web page. Councilman Piaquadio does not see how it could be done because of the size of the map.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B. Request to Abandon Paper Road

Mr. Taylor said he received a letter and copy of the tax map from Attorney Donald Mirro. Mr. Mirro represents Manhattan Condominium Development, Inc. He is inquiring whether the Town will consider abandoning a paper section of Willow Street which lies between two parcels. The properties are in the IB Zoning District and are to the West of Fletcher Drive. 

It was the overall decision of the Board to go out and look at the property and bring the results back to the April 16th Audit meeting. 
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11.
PLANNING: 


A. Landscape Cost Estimate – BL Companies

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the landscape cost estimate for the proposed pharmacy and bank, Town project number 2006-57, dated March 18, 2008, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board. The landscape cost estimate is in the amount of $81,700.00, which includes the cost of a stone wall. The landscape inspection fee is $3,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B. Landscape Cost Estimate – Central Valley Real Estate

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the landscape cost estimate for Central Valley Real Estate, Town project number 2007-14, dated March 18, 2008, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board. The landscape cost estimate is in the amount of $19,217.00, with a landscape inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C. Developer’s Agreement – Gardnertown Commons

Mark Taylor said the developer of the Gardnertown Commons project has agreed to improve the intersection of Gidney Avenue and Gardnertown Road subject to the terms and conditions of a Developer’s Agreement. When the agreement is approved and executed the Town will be required to obtain contributions based upon proportionate traffic generation to the intersection from the two commercial projects in the vicinity. These are Semblar and Orange County Trust, each of which is to contribute $71,000.00 to the cost of the improvements based on the traffic trip generation. Semblar has obtained its conditional site plan approval from the Planning Board and is looking to put in place the agreement governing its contribution of cost. The funds will be paid into a fund held by the Town. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Supervisor Booth to execute the Developer’s agreement with Semblar/Treasure New York joint Venture II: Contribution of $74,100.00 to cost of improvements to intersection of Gidney Avenue and Gardnertown Road to be performed by Gardnertown Commons. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



D. Recreation Fees

Supervisor Booth presented a schedule of fees of the surrounding towns that had raised their recreation fees. Currently the Town of Newburgh’s fee is $1,500.00 per lot. Supervisor Booth asked the Board to review the fees and consider raising the Town’s fees. 

Councilman Woolsey asked about the fee for the mom and pop subdividing.

Supervisor Booth said if there is a mom and pop two lot subdivision the Town would only charge a fee for the new lot. This fee is already in place and it will stay the same. 
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Mark Taylor said the recreation fees are part of the Town’s code, an increase would be an amendment to the code. Therefore, a Public Hearing will have to be held before the fees can be increased. 

Councilman Woolsey asked Supervisor Booth to draft a proposal for the new recreation fees.  
12.
ACCOUNTING – INTERFUND TRANSFERS

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Interfund Transfer, dated March 25, 2008, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, in the amount of $25,000.00. The money will come from the Greenshire Way Highway District and go into the Greenshire Way Capital Project. These funds will be used to pay down the Bond Anticipation Note when it comes due. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said he spoke to Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, and found out that the guard rails for Greenshire Way came out of the Highway account. He wants Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to speak to Mrs. Calarco to determine if any other materials for the Greenshire Way project were charged to the Highway account.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth said there will be no action taken on the Debt Service Fund transfer until the Board Meeting on April 7th . 

13.
(ADD ON)    FUEL MANAGEMENT SYSTEM       
James Osborne said there was a meeting with the sales representative from Fuel Management Systems. He and Councilman Woolsey were given some costs. Tom Dubetsky is going to meet with Mr. Osborne tomorrow and give him a summary of all of the costs for all of the work that the Town has identified for the fuel management system. Mr. Osborne will forward the information to all of the Board members and they will talk next week. This will itemize the fuel management costs as a line item.
14.
MOTION TO GO INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION - EXETER            
MOTION was made at 8:56 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the following items on the agenda:

 
A.

Exeter Litigation
B.

(add on) 
Discussion of Board Personnel


C.

(add on)
Discussion of Sewer Claim


The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made at made at 10:56 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session and none is expected at this time. 
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15.
(former 14) ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 10:57 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 10:57 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
.

_____________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk             
 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

